
Town of Paxton  
Board of Selectmen 

Regular Meeting Minutes 
Monday, August 16, 2010 

 
Members Present:                 Fred Goodrich, Chair,   
                Bill Trotta, Vice Chair 
           Peter Bogren, Jr., Clerk  
   
 
 Charles Blanchard, Town Administrator (absent) 
 
Attendees: See attendee list 
 

§ The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm. 
 
Meeting Minutes 

• Motion (WT) seconded (FG) to accept the Regular Meeting Minutes of August 4, 
2010. Unanimous all in favor. 

 
Appointment of Election Officers 

§ Motion (WT) seconded (PB) to appoint the following officers for the elections to be 
held through June 2011. Unanimous all in favor. 

 
§ Beverly Berthel, Donald Berthel, Mary Byrnes, Kara Buckley, Janice Carlson, Cecilia 

Carroll, Janet Chapman, Kateri Clute, Patricia Cole, Victoria Copp, Margaret Eident, Gino 
Gangai, Kathryn Kingsbury, Clerk, Annette McKiernan, John Malone, Michelle Nelsen, 
Nancy Proulx, Marguerite Ryan Clerk, Natalie Siemen and Sandra Vaudo. 

 
Correspondence 

§ Thank you note from AMC for accommodating them for the Public Hearing. 
 

§ Legal correspondence regarding the delay in the Red Flag Amendment. 
 

§ Letter from United Nations Association: UN Day October 24, 2010.  
 

§ Memo from Massachusetts Agricultural Commissions regarding organization of 
Massachusetts Association of Agricultural Commissions.  

 
Other Business 

§ (FG) BOS need to recruit volunteers for the Centennial Committee – celebration 5 years 
away. 

 
§ Annual Senior Picnic will take place August 18th at Noon in Moore State Park. 

 
§ (FG) met with Building Commissioner who informed him that he has closed out 80 building 

files and is working to update the forms and revise the building permit report.  
 



§ Looking at whether Act can be updated or whether to go with excel spreadsheets for the 
building permit records. 

 
§ Motion (FG) seconded (WT) to sign the Warrant for the Primary Election on 

September 14, 2010. Unanimous all in favor. 
 

§ (WT) Asked whether the Light Department was totally autonomous from the Town? (FG) 
replied that it was, funds are kept separate and has an elected 3-person board. 

 
 

§ Motion (WT) seconded (PB) to close the meeting at 7:30pm. Unanimous all in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Carol L. Riches  
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
Documents Filed with Minutes: 
United Nations Association 
Massachusetts Agricultural Commissions 
Town Clerk – Appointment of Election Officers 


